
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Request Response 

1. Please advise if the council is aware of any 
instances where persons have been seen 
begging at traffic lights? 

 
2. And if so, has the council approached them 

and offered support or help? 
 

3. What is the council doing to prevent people 
from begging at traffic lights? 

I can confirm that Wigan Council have 
had no reports of begging at traffic 
lights, and therefore this is a nil return. 
 

 


